
   TOWN OF ROSE – REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING        

          July 11, 2022 

 

Meeting was brought to order by Chair Apps at 7:00pm.   

 

Members Present:  Chair Apps, Supervisors Perez and Cutts, Clerk VandeCastle, and Treasurer Roger 

Williams.   

 

Others Present:    Mike Urban 

 

Motion was made by Supv. Perez, seconded by Supv. Cutts, to approve the agenda as presented.  

Motion carried. 

Minutes of the 6/13/22 meeting were read by all.  Motion was made by Supv. Cutts, seconded by Supv. 

Perez, to accept the minutes of the 6/13/22 meeting as presented.  Motion carried.   

 

The Treasurer Report was read and discussed by all.  The Rural Insurance bill is for the whole year.  

Motion was made by Supv. Cutts, seconded by Supv. Perez, to accept the Treasurer Report and pay the 

bills as presented.  Motion carried.   

 

PUBLIC INPUT:  None. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  Mike Urban ordered signs and picked up posts.  Someone cut down big oak trees by 

Natalie Kowaleski’s.  They did a nice job cleaning them up.  The Board discussed the condition of the 

south end of 17th.   

Nothing new to report on 18th and the muskrat problem 

The Forestry Plan should be in the works.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:  Clerk VandeCastle presented the amended budget with the necessary changes to use 

the ARPA funding for 2022 Fire Protection.  The budgeted money for Fire Protection was transferred to 

the Highway budget line item.  Supv. Cutts made the motion, seconded by Supv. Perez, to adopt the 

amended 2022 budget with no levy increase as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

Chair Apps reported on the following: 

• Building Permit:  Camp Moshava – Toilet and Shower building – Section 10 

• Building Permit:  Dennis Shultz – Deck – Section 34 

• Building Permit:  Matthew Kohler – Home – Section 12 

• Building Permit:  Nickolas Schmit – Home – Section 1 

 

Clerk VandeCastle reported on the following: 

• 2022 Wisconsin Towns Association Convention:  Clerk Training.  Chair Apps made the motion, 

seconded by Supv. Cutts, to send Clerk VandeCastle to the convention.  Motion carried. 



• Letter from Wisconsin DOT regarding BIL information 

• Waushara County Withdrawal Resolution 

• Waushara County Land Records asked if the Town of Rose would like to have an information 

page inserted with the tax bills.  The board agreed not to have them inserted. 

 

Chair Apps will be attending a Fire District meeting on Wednesday, July 13th.   

 

The Board discussed spraying vegetation in the town. 

Chair Apps signed off on Bug Tussel utility permits. 

 

The agenda for August was discussed.  Chair Apps made the motion, seconded by Supv. Cutts, to 

adjourn the meeting at 8:15pm.  Motion carried. 

 

The foregoing is an unapproved draft version of these minutes. Therefore, they are subject to 

amendment or change at subsequent meetings of this Board.  Any such changes will be detailed in the 

minutes of the meeting at which the amendments are proposed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kathy VandeCastle  

Town of Rose Clerk 


